
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 20 FEBRUARY 2006

 

EX.035/06
PRIMARY CARE TRUST CONSULTATION (Non-Key Decision)

(Councillor Mrs E Mallinson declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, remained in the meeting room but took no part in the discussion on this item.)

Portfolio
Environment, Housing, Infrastructure and Transport

Subject Matter

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee reported on a Minute Excerpt from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 16 February 2006 on the consultation on the future arrangements for Primary Care Trusts in the region.

Consultation was taking place on the following three options:-

Option 1: Four Primary Care Trusts 

(Blackburn with Darwen PCT, Blackpool PCT; Lancashire PCT; Cumbria PCT);

Option 2: Five Primary Care Trusts 

(Blackburn with Darwen PCT; Blackpool PCT; Morecambe Bay PCT; Lancashire PCT [excluding Lancaster City Council boundary]; North Cumbria PCT);

Option 3: Six Primary Care Trusts 

(Blackburn with Darwen PCT; Blackpool PCT; Cumbria PCT; Lancaster, Fylde, Wyre PCT; Burnley, Rossendale, Pendle, Hyndburn, Ribble Valley PCT; West Lancashire, South Ribble, Chorley, Preston PCT);

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had raised concerns whether the extent of the consultation had been adequate.  The Committee were of the opinion that Option 2 above should be supported as it was the most locally based option in terms of Primary Care Trust structures.  The Committee also had a general concern about the viability and achievability of the savings of £10m in Cumbria and Lancashire as stated in the consultation paper.

Councillor Bloxham, Environment, Housing, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio Holder, agreed with the comments of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and that Option 2 should be supported as the preferred option.  This option would provide for a North Cumbria Primary Care Trust with a budget capable of providing good health care services for the people of North Cumbria.  He agreed with the Overview and Scrutiny Committee's views on whether the £10m savings could be achieved.

The Chairman referred to Resolution 2 of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee Minute and asked that the presentation by the Strategic Health Authority on the new Community Services White Paper could be extended to include all Members of Council.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the Executive supports Option 2 and the Head of Policy and Performance Services be requested to respond to the consultation accordingly.

2.  That the presentation by the Strategic Health Authority on the new Community Services White Paper be extended to include all Members of Council.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the Strategic Health Authority consultation on options for the future of the Primary Care Trusts in the region.







